
[image: image6.jpg]O0@®

HANDS FACE SPACE




[image: image1][image: image2.png]1 your child has:
a high temperature
a new, continuous cough, or
aloss of, or change in, sense of
smell or taste

This could be a sign of
coronavirus



[image: image3.png]1f your child has
a runny nose, is sneezing or
feeling unwell
But they don't have:
a high temperature
a new, continuous cough, or
aloss of, or change in,
sense of smell or taste

These are

Seek advice from a pharmacy, dial
111 or see your GP



[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.png]B MBA

G Suite For Education

BB B B




Flu vaccinations





Just a reminder that, as previously notified by letter, the school nursing team will be visiting school on Friday 20th November to administer nasal flu vaccinations to children from Reception to Year 6, providing you have given your consent online.  


Please note, if you do not give consent, your child will not be given the vaccination. 


To give your consent, go online by Monday 2nd November to


� HYPERLINK "http://www.hdft.nhs.uk/electronic-consent" �www.hdft.nhs.uk/electronic-consent� and use our unique school code 138129 to complete a short consent form.


Thank you.








Upcoming Dates Reminders


�





Wednesday 7th October – school photographs (individual pupils only / no family or sibling groups being taken this year)





Thursday 22nd October – children break up for half term holiday


Friday 23rd October – PD Day for staff (children not in school)


Monday 2nd November – all children return to school 





Darlington Hippodrome Exhibition





Prior to lockdown the children in Year 3/4 were asked if they would complete some work that could be exhibited at The Hippodrome.


It was a huge honour to be asked and a big wall to fill!





The children decided they wanted to share some of the work they had completed based on local History, in particular the influence the Railway had on Darlington.  They researched local history using the internet, books and local museums. They looked at the first steam locomotive which carried passengers from Stockton to Darlington. This was built by George Stephenson in 1825. They visited the Head of Steam Museum and found a lot more information about the Railway and even saw the original Locomotion 1.





Back at school they researched more in to the life of George Stephenson and the impact he had on passenger railways and the Locomotion 1. The children used their observations of the Locomotion and created sketches to recreate some prints of this piece of History. The children also produced a 3D version of the Locomotion to showcase its workings.  They used the information they researched about George Stephenson to compile some fact files and written work about his life and achievements.





All of this work was then sent to a professional printer and is now part of a huge display being exhibited in The Hippodrome. We hope it will be displayed there for the next few months. We are very proud of the children and the work they produced. 





What an achievement!








NHS Coronavirus 


(Covid-19) information
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Remote Learning





We are in the process of issuing each child with their own school email address in order to access Gsuite for Education so that they can complete remote learning set by their teacher. Work is set each Friday to be completed and sent back to the teacher the following Tuesday.


If you or your child need help with any aspect of Gsuite, please contact school and we will be pleased to help.





Hold Still Project





Firthmoor Primary took part in ‘Hold Still’ which is a community project launched in May 2020 by the Duchess of Cambridge, and backed by the National Portrait Gallery in London, to create a unique collection of pictures capturing the UK during lockdown.  Although our pictures didn’t make the final 100 chosen, we received a message from Her Majesty the Queen thanking us for taking part.


Visit � HYPERLINK "https://www.npg.org.uk/hold-still/" �https://www.npg.org.uk/hold-still/� to see some of the entries and the final 100 pictures chosen.





Communication


Please inform us immediately of any change in details such as telephone numbers, address or email addresses so that we can always contact you when needed. Thank you





Congratulations!





We would like to congratulate our Deputy Headteacher, Mrs Morrow and her family on the safe arrival of their baby daughter earlier this month.


We wish them all well.














Sporting Futures





We have welcomed back the Sporting Futures team this academic year, who deliver PE lessons to the children alongside their teacher.  Sporting Futures are a team of professional coaches, who between them have many years of coaching experience in various sports.


The children enjoy football, dodgeball, cricket, rounders and much more and, as well as the practical aspect of sport, they are taught about the importance of good sportsmanship, teamwork, and determination.





Thank you!





Once again, we would like to thank parents and carers for your continued support and understanding during these unprecedented times, with the measures we have put into place to ensure everyone’s safety.





Our staggered start and finish times for children, and one-way systems for parents/carers is proving to be working effectively and it is thanks to your patience and cooperation that this works with ease.





Please remember to continue to socially distance from others and keep each other safe.





Working together we can all hope to return to ‘normal’ as soon as possible.











Game of Actual Life (GOAL)


We have been fortunate enough to be able to welcome back into school, Simon Carson and his staff to deliver the GOAL programme.


GOAL is a fun and engaging way to deliver invaluable life skills to the children, giving them an insight of life ‘in the real world’, from handling money to living happier and healthier as an adult.  


The programme covers five key areas; 


‘Keep in Credit’, ‘Keep Learning’, ‘Keep Fit’, ‘Keep Calm’ and ‘Keep Safe’.


The programme covers a wide range of topics from buying a car to buying a house/mortgages, all of which are delivered in a practical way whilst supporting Maths, English and other core subjects. 








ParentPay





As you will probably be aware, the school uses ParentPay in order to communicate with parents by text message and email, as well as to collect monies for items such as school dinners, birthday flag and school trips. If you have misplaced or forgotten your log in details, please contact Mr Cody who will reprint them or reset a forgotten password.








Letters and forms





We have recently sent home some forms which, if you haven’t already done so, we would be most grateful if you would complete and return as soon as possible. The forms were;


Remote Learning Questionnaire


Contact Details Update Form


Parental Consent Form.


All letters and forms we send home are also available on our website under the ‘parents’ tab and selecting ‘recent letters home’. Thank you.











Parent Governor Vacancy





We currently have a vacancy for Parent Governor at the school.


If you are interested in becoming a parent governor, please complete the nomination form which is attached to the letter your child brought home from school, or alternatively you can complete it online on our website under the ‘vacancies’ tab.





Birthdays





Whilst we are sadly unable to accept birthday cakes into school at this time for your child to share with their class, we would like to remind you that they can still raise the birthday flag with two friends from their ‘bubble’.  For £2 they will receive a laminated sheet of photographs as a keepsake.





Child Psychological Wellbeing Practitioner (CPWP)





We now have a new CPWP working within school on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons.  Jenna Holliday will work with children of all ages with low-level anxiety, in small groups or on a 1 to 1 basis.





We currently have a short waiting list, but if you feel your child would benefit from working with Jenna, please contact school and speak with our Inclusion Officer, Mrs Kilpatrick.











